
 

 
    

 

Infrastructure improvements coming to Atkinson Avenue and 

Centre Street 
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Dear resident/business owner, 

The City of Vaughan is undertaking important infrastructure improvements on Atkinson Avenue, from 
Bathurst Street to Centre Street, and on Centre Street, from Bathurst Street to Atkinson Avenue. 
Detailed design for the project is now complete and the City is moving into the next stage to 
engage a contractor to undertake the work.  
 
Work includes: 

• watermain replacement and improvements. 

• road rehabilitation.  

• upgrading existing streetlights. 

• intersection improvements to ensure they meet Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act 
requirements.   

• sidewalk enhancements.  

• new in-boulevard cycle tracks. 
 
Timeline 
Construction is anticipated to begin in September 2024 and be completed by the end of 2025. 
Another newsletter will be issued ahead of construction.  
 
Construction impacts 
When construction commences, roads will remain open to vehicles and pedestrians. Lane restrictions 
will be required at times to allow construction activities to proceed in a safe and efficient manner.  
 
How can I stay informed about the project? 
If you have questions about the project as it progresses, you may contact the City’s Infrastructure 
Delivery department via email at Infrastructure.Delivery@vaughan.ca. 
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Contact 
Infrastructure Delivery  
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
Infrastructure.Delivery@vaughan.ca 
vaughan.ca/InfrastructureProjects 
 
 


